
Lake Munmorah  

Public School 
Term 1 Week 8  
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Year 2 teachers 

 

 

 
 

    
Miss Lawrence          Miss Walters         Miss Trew            Mrs Stopps 

Introducing our wonderful Year 2 teachers  - Miss Lawrence 2L, Miss 
Walters  2/3W, Miss Trew 2S on Wednesday and Mrs Stopps 2S, 
who is also the Assistant Principal for Stage 1.  Year 2 is a wonderful 
year of learning.  Students combine all their skills and apply them to 
increasingly complex reading and mathematical  tasks and activities 
across the Key learning Areas.   

Sporting Achievements 
On Monday, Hunter, Havi & Sunny represented LMPS at the Sydney 
North Swimming Carnival. Hunter competed in the 12 years boys 
freestyle and backstroke. Placing a respective 34th and 24th overall. 
Havi competed in the 9 years boys backstroke taking 22nd overall. 
While Sunny entered the 8 years boys freestyle placing 7th in his 
heat and making it through to the final, where he finished 5th! He 
was the fastest swimmer from the Central Coast in his age group! 
Well done to these boys who represent Lake Munmorah with pride. 
 
Timing of the school day 
After a recent audit of the bell times and time allocated to lessons 
and learning, it was discovered that LMPS falls a few minutes short 
of Department of Education requirements.  Morning bell time will 
now be 8:55, instead of the 8:57.  Please ensure your child arrives 
at school prior to the 8:55 morning bell to ensure they can attend 
morning assembly, class lines and get ready for their learning. 
 

Backflips Against Bullying 
Coinciding with Harmony Day is the National Day of Action Against 
Bullying.  In 2021, LMPS have invited a company called Action 
Education to present  “Backflips 
Against Bullying” to the school to share 
their message of tolerance, respect 
and resilience.   
 



Playground Update 

After many, many months of  waiting, the much anticipated new playground for K-2 

will begin very soon.  The successful tender is a company called Direct Projects.  

The team at Direct Projects came into the school on Thursday to finalise the scope 

of works and construction should begin in the next few weeks (weather 

permitting). Look out for updates in the newsletters next term. 

Carters Road Parking 

The school received a call this week from Central Coast Council regarding 

proposed works for Carters Road.  The nature strip in front of Lake Munmorah PS 

and Lake Munmorah HS will be converted to parking for use by the school 

communities.  Works will begin on the area in the last week of term and continue 

over the school holidays.  The proposed works will include parking and a new 

pedestrian crossing. 

This will impact on traffic on Carters Road, for the short term, but Council will 

endeavour to minimise the congestion as much as possible.  

P&C Meeting  

The P&C held their Annual General Meeting last night 

and elected a  new executive for the coming year.  

Congratulations to: 

Kristy  - President  Rachael - Vice President 

Nicole - Secretary  Annie - Treasurer 

The P&C do a wonderful job in supporting the school. 

Monies raised by the P&C goes directly back to 

supporting students.  Currently the P&C are using 

funds raised to support the refurbishment of Area D (K-2 play space), resources 

for classrooms and a mentoring program for boys.  Everyone is welcome at the 

meetings.  The next meeting will be held on Monday 17th May.  

The P&C are currently collecting items for the Easter raffle.  Please send 

donations to the office. 

Are you on the Sentral Parent Portal Yet?  

The use of the Skoolbag app is being phased out and will cease operation from 

Term 2. Sentral Parent Portal will be the platform for parent communication, 

lodging absences, checking attendance, sharing news items, newsletters and 

accessing digital student reports. You are encouraged to download the app and 

have push notifications turned on.   

With the transition to the parent portal, we will be 

increasing our presence online through Facebook. If you 

wish to update your child’s permission to publish 

preferences, please contact the school office.  

Narelle Baldwin  

Principal 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

2S Aboriginal Art 

2S have been investigating and exploring Aboriginal art techniques and the stories 

behind them. The students are busy at work applying their learnt Aboriginal art 

techniques to their 6-metre-long Rainbow Serpent. This artwork is an entry into the 

Gwandalan Lioness Art Exhibition from Friday 30
th
 April to Sunday 2

nd
 May. 

 

 



 
 

  PBL Awards - Term 1 Week 8 

 

Class Respect Responsibility Personal Best 

KJ Charlotte Liam Calli 

KM Benjamin Taj Luca 

K1/V Hannah Youseff Marlee 

K-6S    

1W Mason Caleb Lily 

1Z Caleb Max Lilly 

2L Jasmine Donald Laiken 

2S Matthew Brooklyn Addison 

2/3W Sheamus Myles Chloe 

K-6B   Koopah 

3C Armani Jerzy  

3L Claire Cynthia Axel 

4N Skye Bella-Rae Damien 

4R Xanda Charlee Chase 

K-6R    

5C Cooper Callum  

5K Nate Dylan Boston 

6J Charlie Matilda Shayla 

6W Ebony Ebony Ruby 

Library Ivy  3L Amelia  2L 

Kiyomi  2S 

 

RFF Charlotte   1Z 
Willow  1W 

Melia  4R Malii   6J 

Destiny  3C 

Brax  KM 

Wristbands    



                   PBL News  

This week classes have completed a lesson 

focusing on bus behaviour.  

We are looking for students to do their Personal 

Best, by being Respectful and Responsible when 

travelling to and from school on the bus. 

 

To do this, students need to: 

• Be responsible and use their opal car to tap on and off the bus 

• Sit on their seat responsibly and safely 

• Respectfully talk to the person next to them 

• Be respectful to the bus driver and people around them 

• Keep their personal belongings in a safe place 

 

Every person who travels on a bus is bound by the bus companies 

Code of Conduct. Students are expected to be Responsible, 

Respectful and to do their Personal Best by: 

• Being responsible for their own behaviour. 

• Acting safely and responsibly. 

• Following driver instructions, bus rules and the Code. 

• Accepting the consequences of bus misconduct. 

• Respecting themselves and others including their own and others’ 

property. 

 



  

            LIBRARY NEWS 
 
 
 
 

Book Club Issue 2 has been ordered. It should be back before the end of term.  

Fingers crossed.  
 
A BIG thank you to everyone who ordered. 
 

This term there is a BOOK FAIR in the library: 

 
Friday 26

th
 March to Thursday 1

st
 April (last week in Term 1) AND 

Tuesday 20
th
 April to Thursday 22

nd
 April (first week in Term 2).  

With Issue 2 for the Book Club out, there are big decisions……. 
To purchase from the catalogue or at the Book Fair – or both?? 
 
The Book Fair will coincide with the Easter Hat Parade. 
  

So you will be able to…. 

 

 

                                    To the  

 
 
 
 

BOOK FAIR  Week 10 

26th march – 1st April 
 

in  
 

Book buying times: 

8.30 - 9.00am and 3.00 – 3.30pm 

and before and after the Easter Hat Parade on 

 Wednesday 31st March (12.30pm)   



  
 

 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



  
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


